PAGE  
3

WOMEN'S MISSIONARY AUXILIARY

The Girls’ Missionary Auxiliary in 1905 grew up to become the Women’s Missionary Auxiliary, which continued to December 1991. The Women’s Missionary Auxiliary went from strength to strength, not only sewing for the missionaries but taking a very decided interest in their work and supporting it by prayer and gifts.  Their representatives on the Foreign Missionary Committee played a large part in the work of that Committee.   Once a year the rest of the church was privileged to share in their Annual Meeting and to see some of the exquisite and painstaking workmanship which was on show, prior to despatch to the mission field.
-----------

The first reference noted, although obviously it was not a new work, is the re-commencement of work on Tuesday 24 October, 1916, after summer break, with a fine gathering. Tea, programme, music. Graham Scroggie was present, and gave one of the three addresses. Record, 1916, p. 178.

--------------------------

There are numerous reports from the auxiliary in the Record, too numerous to list. The ongoing function of the Auxiliary, between the wars, was to prepare and send parcels to the Chapel missionaries, to have Bible study as they met, to invite missionaries on furlough to speak to the group, to make garments as requested for missionaries on furlough and to hold their annual public display in the Chapel.

During the war, when it was not possible to send parcels to missionaries, the goods were given to the Red Cross, and, on the liberation of Europe, to the European Red Cross, but missionary parcels generally were resumed in 1947.  It had been possible to get a parcel to Damascus in 1946.

From 1943, the Women's' auxiliary and the Girls' auxiliary held a joint annual general meeting and exhibition.

Evening meetings were resumed in October 1946, because of the ending of blackout restrictions. New members came every Tuesday throughout the autumn after the blackout was lifted, and in 1948, there were between 12 and 20 at the women's meeting and 19 at the girls' meeting. The government would not give coupons for materials but the group managed to provide enough themselves to resume sending parcels and to provide clothing for missionaries on furlough.  By 1968, when missionaries were asked what they would like, they asked to be supplied with clothing when they came on furlough, but nevertheless some parcels were still sent.  The problem had become the customs duty which missionaries had to pay in order to get access to the parcels.

In 1950, with the Girls' auxiliary was meeting on Wednesdays, with an average attendance of 27, but the Women's’ Auxiliary still met on Tuesdays, with an average of 27 and 80 at the socials.

The Girls’ auxiliary formed a Junior Girls’ Missionary Auxiliary in 1950, meeting on alternate weeks, because those under the age of 12 were not able to sew or to knit to the standard of the group.  This was successful, and in 1951 the girls had to move from the Committee Room to the Lower Hall, because they were attracting 30 every alternate week. In 1955, many parcels were sent, as well as clothes for those at home.

In 1956, the Women’s Auxiliary started with 33, and averaged 25, meeting weekly on Tuesdays from 7 to 9 p.m.  However, in the following year, the Girls’ attendance was not large.  There continued to be regular reports in the Record, particularly of the annual exhibition in the spring.

When they met with the elders in November 1972, as part of the regular review of auxiliaries, attendance was 22. It was agreed that its future was uncertain, but it carried on. 
As part of the elders’ ongoing review of Chapel Auxiliaries, they invited the WMA to meet with them in March 1982. Miss Barnie (leader) and Mrs. McGregor (Treasurer) attended and spoke of the present activities of the Auxiliary. There were 22 members, with an average attendance on Tuesday (fortnightly) of 18; others worked at home. The work of the Auxiliary had changed, in response to changing need. At one time there had been a need to provide clothing for Missionaries coming on furlough and also to meet the demand from Missionaries for goods to be made and sent to the Mission Stations. Greater availability of European clothing in local shops, and high customs charges on imported goods, had dictated a change in policy but, in consultation with Missionaries due on furlough, the Auxiliary was still able to provide useful items for Missionaries on furlough.

The problems of sending goods abroad were discussed and it was recognised that transport, when most missionaries returned by air, was a problem, and that import duties were prohibitive. Decided, however, that if Mary Wight could make use of the goods now lying in Kenya, Church funds should provide the necessary £70 to clear customs there.

In addition, an invitation was given to Missionaries on furlough to meet with the Group and most of the lady Missionaries took this opportunity.

The Committee consisted of three, but it met rarely and meetings were informal. The appointments had initially been for 3 years but all the present office bearers had been re-appointed several times over.

The Auxiliary welcomed new members, but they were producing all the required goods at present. Their chief publicity lay in a display, annually, at the Women's Morning Fellowship, when Miss Barnie reported on the work of the Auxiliary.

Their funds were at present £35, and this was adequate to cover immediate needs.

In March 1982, the Auxiliary met on alternate weeks.

On Tuesday 14 October 1986 the W.M.A had an open meeting when Donald and Mildred Fleming showed slides.

It was still meeting fortnightly on Tuesdays at 7 p.m. in October 1988.

In April 1991, it disappeared from the intimations in the weekly bulletin, and, after consultation with the Missionary Committee, formally disbanded in December 1991.
